Fairgrove Township Sept. 2015

The Fairgrove Township Board was called to order on September 21, 2015 by Supervisor Keith Aeder at 7:30 p.m.  Board members present were Aeder, Trustees Dennis Hadeway and Mike Day and Clerk Karen Goodchild.  Township Treasurer John McQuillan was absent.

Policeman Scarbrough was also present. Cemetery Sexton Foster, Township Assessor Young and Zoning Administator Turner were absent.

Interested citizen Stafanie Eyer was present.

The minutes from the August meeting were presented for approval.  Day moved and Hadeway supported to approve as presented.  Approved.

Stefanie Eyer, 450 Ringle Rd. was present to bring her concerns about the recycling program we have with Diva Disposal.  They have missed her several times, she has called with no replys and her family has had a run in with the driver.  The Clerk will request that the Diva Company come to the October 19th. meeting to address some of these issues.  We have had many calls on missed stops in the past so it is time to be addressed in person.

The tree on the end of Oakely Rd. and Ringle Rd. has been removed.  The Road commission cut it down.

Aeder has not been able to talk in person with Mr. Smith and Mr. Nicholson about junk cars so letters will be sent.

The Board discussed 2016 road work, we will ask for estimates on the following roads:

Shreeves Rd.  ½ mile, from Kirk to the village limits

Merry Rd.  1 mile from Van Geisen Rd. to Gilford Rd.

Sheridan Rd.  1 mile, Fairgrove Rd. to Darbee Rd.

The Sexton’s report was presented.  Hadeway moved and Aeder supported to approve as presented.  Approved.  There have been several burials and cremations in the last month, plus lots of mowing.

The Parking lot project, Aeder will contact Jeff Brinkman about some drainage work and either stone or crushed asphalt estimates instead of the proposed plan.  We feel it has become too costly.  We have the survey and the plans in case something needs to be done in the future.

Police report: Policeman Scarbrough gave us a report on the Humve, it needs some updates but when it is completed it will be housed at the Akron Fire Department.  Due to several people being away, the Police meeting scheduled for September 22, has been postponed.  The new date is October 13, 2015 at the Akron Village at 7:00 p.m.

The financial report was presented.  Hadeway moved and Day supported to approve as presented.  Approved.

There were no zoning permits.  Several residents have built items without obtaining a Zoning Permit.  The Clerk has written a letter, that will be sent to these residents, after she checks with the Zoning Administrator Turner.

The bills were presented for approval of payment:  Hadeway moved and Aeder supported to pay as presented.  Approved.

AT&T                                         117.02

Keith Aeder                                 616.67

John McQuillan                           607.93

Karen Goodchild                         650.00

Deb Young                                1,257.00

Doug Foster                              1,400.00

Mike Day                                       69.26

Bruce Turner                                  69.26

Kirk’s Supply                                 58.67

Dennis Hadeway                       2,872.24

Money due him from old pension plan.

Diva Disposal                             5,933.20

Caro Publishing                               66.00

Consumers Energy                          12.50

WeinlanderFitzhugh                   5,500.00

John McQuillan                               16.00

Fairgrove Oil Co.                             57.73

Tuscola County M. Hoagland        750.09

Thumb Office Supply                     115.97

AT&T                                               42.00

Karen Goodchild                              49.00

DTe Energy                                    134.33

Mike Tetil                                        40.00

Doug Foster                                   900.00

DTE                                                 15.20
Dennis Hadeway                              69.26

Having no other business, Hadeway moved and Day supported to adjourn.  Meeting adjourned at 8;45 p.m.

Respectfully

Karen R. Goodchild

Fairgrove Township Clerk

